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Information nights: First Friday of every month, held at Ipswich Country Club, 1a Samford 

Road, Leichardt. Meeting starts 7:15 pm, come along for Dinner beforehand if you like. Branch 

Rides are held – First and Third Sunday of each month with Social rides anytime, check the 

club website for details. 

www.ipswichulysses.com 

http://www.ipswichulysses.com/
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. 
President:                                                 Treasurer and Regalia;  

Adrian Parmenter #38905                                  Paula Rodgers #53153 

TM #27 0433874512                                          rodgers8@bigpond.net.au         

freerider65@hotmail.com 

Secretary:                                                Vice – President:  

Amanda Parmenter #48662                               

TM # 57 0413420970                                            

ampamenter@gmail.com 

Editor:                                                     Sheriff: 

Peter Jones #66352                                             James McColm #50255                                    

jonesey1962@hotmail.com                                 chubbs552@bigpond.com 

 

Welfare:                Webmaster:                               

Jenny Newbery                                              Erik Hansen #55501 

0418187177                                                         ehh@tpg.com.au 

 

Ride Coordinator: 

Peter Whitten #54212 

58smurf@gmail.com 
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Ado’s October Report  

Happy 4th Birthday Ipswich Branch.  From humble beginnings we are now just as 

strong as a lot of the earlier established branches of the Ulysses Club and much 

much stronger than a lot of others. It was decided at the last committee meeting 

that we would hold off in any celebration until next year when we turn 5 years old. 

Thank you to those who have served the branch so far in any capacity, and to the 

past committee members for their guiding hands while the branch was still so 

young. I am looking forward to others putting their hands up to continue to keep 

this branch going forward into the future.   

This year’s Memorial ride had special significance as we said a final farewell to 

our wonderful friend Howza. The service itself seemed to be a little more personal 

this year as it hit home to me just how gifted our lives really are. We have only one life and to be able to spend 

some of it with such good company is truly a blessing. Who could have predicted when I was seventeen, that I 

would be riding motorcycles with a group of like-minded dare devils…. and loving it so much that I do it twice 

a month or more, add in the monthly social information night and other socials and I am living the life.   My 

mum and dad who have now passed, would be amazed that I am so involved in a legitimate motorcycle social 

club, because like most of you I’m sure you rode with ‘others’ when we were young and full of 

bravado.  Although I have many fond memories of my dad coming with his car and trailer to pick up my busted 

bike, taking me home for my mum to tsk tsk at me whilst she bandaged me up, whilst smiling at my dad.  

  

It seems like I have led more rides this year than I normally put my hand up for. Maybe I am getting a little 

more used to being in front of the pack or we aren’t getting the wide variety of leaders that we have had in the 

past. Nevertheless, I put my hand up to lead us up to Boonah for a short coffee run last Sunday.  Being NRL 

grand final day, it was never going to be a long one as I haven’t missed a grand final since I can’t remember 

when. 10 of us went for the ride with Chopper and Yacky giving their apologies earlier in the morning and 

Mick and Paula stuck at home with the flu. The ride was a gentle one up the highway and then home via Kalbar 

with Spook taking the lead. Thanks to all who took the chance to share a bit of time together.  The branch 

Christmas Party is being held on the 24th November this year. Unfortunately this is as close to Christmas we 

have been able to get. We have booked the Ipswich Knights Clubhouse 254 Brisbane Rd, Booval and the night 

is a Hawaiian theme. See Choppers Flyer here in the newsletter. Looking at a 6.30 for a 7pm start. There is a 

refundable $10 deposit required to be paid by the November information night. This ensures that we have the 

right number to give to the caterers. Please let the committee know if you have special dietary requirements. I  

am looking forward to having a great time with you all with the opportunity to let our hair down.  I have 

received email from Elaine at Warwick Branch who is the AGM event organiser of the Sth East Qld proposal. 

The AGM committee had met and decided not to continue with the proposal to hold the 2021 event but will 

now try for 2022.  For those of you who are interested, I may have some more information for you after the next 

Presidents Meeting which is being held at Toogoolawah.  

 It was slightly disappointing to find only six members of our branch able to attend the Redcliffe Odyssey the 

other Saturday.  Saying that, I do appreciate that members come along to what they can.  It seems like there was 

something on every weekend this month for the branch to be involved in.  It was extremely hot at the Redcliffe 

Odyssey, and the games all but the last were held on the oval. It got to the point of completing your part of the 

game then heading off for the shade until you were needed again. Piddles proved to be a good tosser with both 
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hands where Splitty and I were only adept with one eg: we were required to throw a tyre with one arm then the 

other and the measurements were combined to get a total. Although I am pretty good with my left, my right arm 

wanted to let go way before it should have.  There was a stone the gnome contest and this was where Benno’s 

height advantage really came to the fore. He seemed to be just the right height to chuck down a garden gnome 

with a tennis ball. He actually shot down two with consecutive shots at one stage. He was also very adept at 

throwing boleros which required you to throw them at a clothes line thingy and make them stick. Anyway, 

although we got some individual awards the branch failed to get the major prize of $500 which was won by the 

Lockyer Branch.  

Your committee are keen to hear your opinions of what types of rides you are interested in. Do you like the 

coffee runs, short distances to a venue or longer ones that take most of the day before we return home.  My 

opinion is we need to look at more BBQ trailer runs where we can keep the personal costs to a minimum. What 

we need is more information on places to visit. A bit like Jay’s ride a fortnight ago where we were taken to the 

Rathlogan Olive Grove, somewhere I have never been before and would like to visit again. If you have any 

options for the committee to pursue, we have some Idea Forms on the tables tonight for you to complete, or 

come and have a chat with one of the committee.    Some of the members (including Amanda and I) are 

travelling to Imbil for the annual Imbil rally run by the Leisure Riders Motorcycle Club on the 17/18 

November.  This is a camp-away night, so if you are keen to come along with your tent, swag or caravan please 

let me know.  I see we have a regular branch ride on the Sunday,  so maybe we can have a ride from Ipswich to 

meet up with the members who will be leaving Imbil on the Sunday Morning.  All I need now is a ride  

leader to meet us somewhere between Imbil and Ipswich so we can ride home together.  OR if you have an idea 

for a ride on 18th November, please let us know.  

 On Tuesday 24th of this month we have been asked to provide a static display of motorcycles at the Bolton 

Clarke Aged Care and Retirement Home at Algester. There will be a sausage sizzle provided at a very nominal 

cost and lots of questions to be answered. I hope we have some members may be interested in showing off their 

machines and getting the good name of Ulysses out into the public. There might even be a few residents who 

would like to be given a more closer look by going for a short ride around the complex. For those attending, we 

will leave Maccas Yamanto at 9.15 am and ride as a group to the destination point. Please let me know if you 

can attend. This is my daughter’s new workplace and she is keen to have the branch members and bikes attend 

on the day.  We are sending an invite to other branches to come along as well.  Congratulations to Ken 

“Wheels” for becoming the newest Ulyssian of the branch. During the month he received his official 

Registration Number 67433 He is now a fully fledged Ulyssean. 
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REDCLIFFE ULYMPICS 

Six of us travelled to the Redcliffe Ulympics Rizzo, 

Beno, Splitty, Piddles, Ado and myself.  As Rizzo’s 

back is still playing up I went in the tin top with her 

and Ray so I could catch up on all the goss, and this 

also enabled Ado to have a little ‘boys’ ride’ up the 

Blackbutt Range. 

A pretty uneventful trip on the way there, except for 

usual caravans etc in the way in an attempt to stop 

the boys (including Beno as the driver of the tin top) 

from having a little fun on the Range – of course 

keeping to the ridiculous speed limit of 60 klm. 

On arrival at the 

venue there was a good turnout of Ulysseans from Redclliffe, Sunshine Coast, Gold 

Coast, Lockyer, Northern Gateway and a few others, around 100 or so I would say.  

We caught up with everyone, including Margaret & Wally who were staying at a 

b&b close by and Skater Boy who was setting up camp for the Saturday Night. 

Herb and his crew from Redcliffe Branch organised some great games, and being 

the competitive little group of Ipswich Ulysseans that we are we participated in all games.  Some of us got to stand on 

the podium for a number of presentations with Ray, Rizzo and Ado being our main winners. 

There were loads of raffle prizes and auction prizes up for bidding, and I don’t 

believe many went home with nothing.  Adrian and I received fines totalling $15 for 

being disgraceful – I really can’t see why I was fined $5 for collecting loads of tennis 

balls from a game and chucking them at Herb in a flurry, but I was glad he didn’t 

have the legs to catch up when I ran away.  Ado’s fines of $10 came from him just 

being Ado. 

Redcliffe Branch have been running their Ulympics for years now with the 

funds raised being given to their charity of choice.  This year we attempted to 

win the $500 to go to our Charity of Choice but due to the low attendance by 

our branch, and the awesome athletic ability of those who did come along, 

we didn’t win……☹..  The winner was Lockyer Branch, congrats guys and 

gals. 

It was an extremely hot day, but a lot of fun and we hope to go along again 

next year.   

Another great day to be a Ulyssean. Amanda aka Bling 
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Well, another month gone and we are finally into the warmer weather, last months 

meeting was good fun with the silly hats and all, we also had Roz give a very 

interesting and informative talk on wills etc. Northern Gateway branch also came 

along to spruik their Trivia night. 

Herb from Redcliffe make an appearance to hand over the Barefoot Bowls winners Shield, to our victorious 

team. 

 

This month saw myself and Yakki lead our first ride apart from a Coffee run, I hope everyone enjoyed it as much 

as we did. I thought the people in the Pub made us very welcome and the tucker was quite good.  

The Memorial ride was also this month and the Branch had a good turn out, it was especially good to see both 

Chris and Angry. It was a good service but unfortunately a long list of names of those ‘Ridden On’. Pictures from 

the ride further on in the Newsletter. Also further on is the Draft ‘Members Code of Conduct’ put together by 

NATCOM which we should all have a read of. 

It is also worth mentioning that age and length of membership badges have to be requested from Ulysses club 

Administration, they are not automatically sent out to members s when they qualify for them 

Branch Christmas Party will be held on the 24th November at the Ipswich Nights Soccer Club, which is opposite 

the Racehorse Hotel, please confirm your attendance by the 3rd November, so we can confirm numbers with 

the venue, there is a deposit of $10 which will be refunded on the night to those attending, should be a great 

night.                                 
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Our meetings seem to get better every month, it’s great to see members 

get into the swing of things when it comes to dress ups. The slipper night 

was awesome , some people have amazing footwear. The Mad Hatter 

night was also fabulous, Gail (Cyclone) must have one Helluva wardrobe 

with all her colourful creations. Vibrant and full of colour. Choppers hat of cards was creative 

as well. Well Done to all.  

$$  FINES  $$ 

Rizzo – naked on the phone…AGAIN!! 

Yakki – not doing her job properly 

Chopper- not using indicators 

Ado – Missed a turn off, when Ride Leader and missed some steps while carrying boxes 

Crash – not using indicators again 

Smurf – playing with childrens toy in the meeting 

Splitty – What can I say I’m lost for words 

Myself – trying to run down wheels while he was crossing the road. 

 

 

Quote of the Month 

We can take you to the Mountain but it’s up to you to see the view. 

Silly Hats. 
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BIRTHDAYS 

Tweetie, Joanne, Allan, Cyclone and the Twins, Mick and Paula. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Windsucker,   James McColm #50255 
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Hi all,  
         Well what a  long and busy month we have had , 3  rides 
none of which I could attend due to work commitments and 
hopefully all enjoyed. Thanks to those who led and those who attended the rides. 
 

Up-coming Rides : 
1   OCT –Ado’s coffee run ( Leaving Yamanto 9:00 am )  
6   OCT—INFO NIGHT 

15 OCT—Mystery Ride  
 

3   NOV—INFO NIGHT 

5   NOV—ROSS SCHMIDTS’ mystery ride ( Leaving Yamanto 9:00 am ) 
15 NOV—Splittys’ Ride  Long ride (Leaving Yamanto 9:00 am ) 
 

1   DEC—INFO NIGHT 

3   DEC—TBA ( NEED A RIDE AND A LEADER FOR THIS DAY )  
17 DEC—TBA ( NEED A RIDE AND A LEADER FOR THIS DAY ) 
 

Don’t worry about middle age ; you’ll outgrow it. 
 

Life would infinitely be happier if we could only be born at the age of eighty and gradually 
approach eighteen 

 

MAY YOU NEVER KISS THE TAR 

 

SMURF 54212          
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Hi all,  

Another month gone! And nothing much to report from me.  

The website is going ok but at times a bit slow.  

It is a cheap web-host and we get what we pay for but I still hope that you will check in on our website every 

now and again to see what we are up to. Just have some patience as some days it is loading a bit slow.  

As always: If there’s something you want changed or added on our website, don’t hesitate to see me and I will 

try to accommodate your wish.  

I am currently working on a page about our website founder “Howza” and hopefully it will be published on our 

website shortly. Just keep an eye out for that.  

Have a good and virus-free month.  

Cheers,   

Lumberjack 
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Well what a great day we had for our memorial ride, A good turnout from our branch. 

 

As I stood there are the remembrance board and I read Konrad’s name it put everything int 

perspective.  That life is too short and we should let friend’s family and our Ulysses family know 

that each though we have our disagreements are all still one big family 

 

I am over the moon that I have been granted a housing commission duplex at 

Durack and will be in there before you read my report.  My more long 

distance travelling from Logan to our meet up points is now finished.  Yay for 

me 

God bless and safe riding…  

Rizzo #59819                                                                     
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Chopper and Yakki’s Ride to Crows Nest. 

Sunday 3rd September – Fathers Day and time for our ride to Crows Nest, we had of course planned this ride for 

earlier in the year but after some bad weather and heavy rains resulting in some roads being damaged, we had 

to cancel and just had a coffee run to Boonah instead. No such worries this time as the weather was already 

quite warm when we met up at the Golf Club, a quick briefing on the route we were to be taking and off we 

went, 14 of us on 10 bikes. Not far from the Club we came across a very large but very dead Kangaroo on the 

road and I was relieved that it had not tried to cross the road as we were travelling along it, anyway through 

Walloon, Rosewood, Grandchester to Laidley where we crossed the Highway and proceeded through 

Brightview to Lowood and on to Esk, the countryside was looking very brown and obviously in need of some 

rain. 

Once at Esk we stopped for a coffee break some of us at the bakery while others went to another coffee shop 

across the road, we met up with Marg and Wal who were already there on their Goldwing. We also met 

another fellow who was supposed to be meeting the Redcliffe branch there as they were 

also using Esk a break point on their way to Crows Nest. After a short break, we were 

about to leave when we spotted Herb, president of Redcliffe, so we waited for him as 

apparently there had been a bit of a mix up on their branch start times and he missed it 

(that’s got to be worth a fine), so he and the other guy tagged along with us for the rest 

of the trip. 

We then went through the Hamptons and it was nice to go through the State Forest as it 

was nice and cool out of the sun. Finally, we arrived at Crows Nest and the Old Crow 

Hotel, lunch a few cold drinks and some good laughs, Ado even managed to bag a prize in 

the free Fathers Day raffle😊. Unfortunately, the pub only had 4 of the Crows Nest ‘Biker 

Friendly Town’ patches left and these were quickly snaffled by the Fox, Splitty, Sue and 

Spook. 

Most of us then had to refuel for the trip back home, Sue and I came home through 

Murphys Creek, Splitty followed us while others went to Toowoomba and the Highway. 

Ado and Amanda, Eric and Annie stopped at the Danish store to get some FLODEBOLLER, 

Danish chocolate marshmallow. 

We would like to thank everyone who came along for the Ride and hope they all enjoyed 

it as much as we did, thanks to the Sheriff for riding tail end, (maybe it’s a good revenue 

raising ploy as he sees all that goes on, LOL). 

Chopper and Yakki.  
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ANNUAL MEMORIAL DAY RIDE 

2017 
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This week’s letters to the Editor. 

Can you please explain why we say 1 knee, 1 elbow,1 finger and so on, by adding 

the letter ‘s’ they become 2 knees, 2 fingers etc, but when we say 1 foot it becomes 

2 feet and not 2 foots. 

Thank you 

Spook. 

Dear Spook,  

The English language has been around hundreds of years and has served many countries and 

peoples very well and now you want to pick fault with it! My answer to your question is that in 

the same way we have 1 tooth and that becomes 2 teeth, 2 foots and 2 tooths sounds stupid.  

Hope this has helped. 

Ed. 

Dear Editor, have you ever collected the stickers that are on fruits? If so 
what did you do with them? 

No I haven’t, next question. 

 

Dear Editor. 

Would you rather fight a chook that’s as big as a horse or ten horses that are as 

big as a chook? 

Dear Reader, as I am probably never going to encounter these beasts I think the more relevant 

question is what have you been smoking. 

 

Reader Feedback:- 

Thanks for the advice a few months ago regarding my frustration with taping 

shows and missing either the start or finish. Now I get to watch the whole of my 

shows. 
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Ulysses Club Inc.  

Draft Code of Conduct        15th June 2017  

Applicability of the Code  

The Code applies to all Ulysses Club members, their proxies and nominated members of committees, 

employees, or groups formed to assist the Ulysses Club conduct its business.  

The Code applies at all Ulysses Club meetings, official visits and events and any other official gathering or 

meetings where individuals are representing the Ulysses Club  

  

Member Conduct  

1 As a Ulysses Club Committee member, we will;  

· act ethically and with integrity;  · make decisions fairly, impartially and promptly, considering all available 

information, legislation, policies and procedures;  · treat members of the public and colleagues with respect, 

courtesy, honesty and fairness, and have proper regard for their interests, rights, safety and welfare;  · 

not harass, bully or discriminate against colleagues, members of the public and employees; · contribute to a 

harmonious, safe and productive work environment by our work habits, and professional workplace 

relationships; and  · fulfilling our purpose as Committee members.  

  

2 Communication and official information – we will:  

· not disclose official information or documents acquired through any Ulysses Club Committee, other than as 

required by law or where proper authorisation is given by The Committee. · not misuse official information 

for personal or commercial gain for myself or another; · adhere to legal requirements, policies and all other 

lawful directives regarding communication with members of the media and members of the public generally; 

and · respect the confidentiality and privacy of all information as it pertains to individuals.   

  

3 Fraudulent and corrupt behaviour – we will: · not engage in fraud or corruption; · report any fraudulent or 

corrupt behaviour; and · be accountable for the decisions and input we provide.  

  

Accepted at the National Committee meeting 1 July 201 
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Member Profile  

 

 

Name:  Anni Hansen   

Ulysses Member: #55670  

Nickname:  Woodchip  

Partners name / nickname: Erik Hansen / Lumberjack  

Occupation: Cleaner  

Current / Previous bike: Rocket III  

I got into bike riding when: Erik got a DKW 125cc in 1976  

Toughest Ride:  Riding from Goulburn to St. Arnaud 769 km in one day.  

My life began when: I started to go out with Erik in 1974  

I am really bad at:            Learning new things (technology) and lying     

My hobbies are:                  writing, gardening and traveling    

Major dislikes:                   negative people, drug-dealers, illegal drugs   

Smartest thing I’ve done: Getting a driving licence  

Best time of my life: When I married Erik and we got our daughter and son  

Advice to new riders: watch out for all the crazy car drivers  
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A Bikers Prayer 

(Read at the 2017 National Memorial Ride) 

 

As I climb astride my ride I ask my God, be at my side 

Keep me alert throughout the day. Guide me safely along the way 

Potholes, Roos and twisty bits, oil, gravel and Dimwits 

Lord protect from each one until my ride this day is done 

While the engine accelerates, let me ride as friends, as mates 

But when I stop in bush or down, let me remember to put my foot down 

Remind me that my life is fleeting, that one day, we will be meeting 

Let Grace and Truth with me abide until I take my final ride. 
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Ride leaving Yamanto at 08:30 The Sheriff will be leading the way, this is a 

Saturday Ride as that is the Day we will be riding through the Bar. 
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THANKS TO OUR SPONSORS 

 

 

 

            

  

  

  

  

  

And his staff Denise & Bev for  
printing out Newsletter   



23 | P a g e  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Disclaimer: The committee feel compelled to include a disclaimer in this Newsletter which states that: we take no 

responsibility for the content of this Newsletter now, before or in the future. The content of this Newsletter is 

largely written and /or submitted by the members at large and where that content will fit it will be included and 

where possible. 

However, we will endeavor to publish only that material deemed appropriate to this branch and if any offence has 

been given then it was not intentional and will be rectified where possible. 
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